
During the COVID-19 pandemic, I was faced with the second biggest decision of my life. The 
first was where I would attend college. The second was where I would transfer to. Since 
November, I have been out of school, not including an online summer course. At the beginning 
of January, I was touring colleges out-of-state, traveling via plane, and submitting applications to 
Tennessee, Virginia, and my home state of Massachusetts. When news broke of a pandemic in 
the United States and confirmed cases rose, safety became the deciding factor for where I 
started my next chapter. This next chapter begins at Suffolk University. A college close to home 
and a city waiting to be walked in once again.  
 

 
 


